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Unfortunately this weeks PTA event had to be cancelled following disappointing ticket sales, however we are looking
forward to the next events. The team are working really hard to put events in place and would really value your time
and support if you are able to help. See Mandy or talk to the office for more information.

Our Governors met for the first meeting of the new academic year on Monday and we were pleased to welcome
Victoria Longhi and Emma Wood as new parent governors. Thankyou for giving up your time to help us continue to
develop as a school.

We are particularly proud to have been asked to lead the boroughs training provision for new teachers in Phonics,
following three years of Outstanding Phonic outcomes in KS1, culminating in Hillsgrove having the highest average
score in phonics in 2016. Well Done to all involved, not least those of you as parents who have attended our phonic

sessions and been practicing with your children, some of you even before they start with us!

Thank you for encouraging your children to sign up to our huge, increased range of sports clubs this term, Fencing
and Running Clubs amongst others started this week, led by our Sports Leader—Miss Cusselle. Alongside these we
attended a Girls Rugby Festival, our first football matches of the season were booked in as well as our first School

SPORTS CLUBS FIXTURES:
If you have not signed your child up yet for one of our
many sports clubs as yet, please look at the options with 7th October
your child as we still have a few spaces. We use our Amadeus Academy Netball Cup
Sports Premium income to fund half the cost of every
place in each club in order to make them more
affordable, in the aim that every child can take part.

1st-3rd November
Sportshall Athletics Qualifiers

17th November

COMING UP SportsHall Athletics Finals
14th October 24th November

Year 3/4 Harvest Service Hillsgrove House Rugby Cup

19th OCtOber We are currently negotiating with GLL and will announce

. the dates of our yearly Basketball Camps in the next few
KS2 Open Mornmg weeks. It is aimed that the first of these will be in November

20th October to prepare for January, when we have the county cup.

Nurser'y [ EYFS and KS1 We are also playing in the Bexley Netball League, Bexley
. Football League and Greenwich Football League and
Open Mormng fixtures will be announced soon. Congratulations to
21st October those children selected to the Football team

INSET DAY following our open trial.

Amadeus

Primary Academies Trust
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